
Important Dates: 

 

• May 13—Gr. 5 Flag Football 

• May 14—Gr 4/5 Track & Field Meet 

• May 14—PowWow Family Info Night 5:00PM—

Library 

• May 19—Victoria Day—NO SCHOOL 

• May 23—OK Before & After Programs PD Day—

CLOSED 

• May 27—Gr. 5 Tennis 

• May 28—Welcome to KG Evening—5:30—6:30 

• June 3—Music Celebration Extravaganza! 11:00-

12:30—more info on next page! 

• June 5— Graduation PowWow Evening 

• June 6—Divisional PD Day—NO SCHOOL 

• June 25—Tabloid Day!! 

• June 26-Grade 5 Farewell—Time TBA 

• June 27—Last Day of Classes—Early Dismissal—

TBA 

École Constable Edward Finney School 
May 2025 Newsletter 

From the Office 
 

If you will be moving or not returning to 

the school in the Fall, please contact the 

office at 204-694-8688 or email 

constable.finney@7oaks.org. 

 

We are looking forward to the beautiful weather May brings! With 

the warmer temperatures coming our way, families are invited to 

send a reusable water bottle to school, labelled with your child’s 

name, which can be filled up at our water stations and fountains. 

  

The past several weeks have been busy and exciting with 

fieldtrips, our Grade 1/2 Concert, and the STEAM festival. May, 

too, will be an eventful and action-packed month with Cross-

Country meets, Track and Field days, and several fieldtrips. 

  

Enjoy the beautiful weather!  

mailto:constable.finney@7oaks.org


OK Before & After Programs 

CLOSED Friday May 23rd for their PD Day. 

• OV Jewitt Before & After/Kindergarten Program 

• Elwick Before & After 

• AE Wright Before & After 

• Constable Finney Before & After 

• Templeton Before & After 

Kindergarten and New Student registration has begun! Please visit www.7oaks.org and click on 
the “Registration” button.   

 

Children born in 2020 can start Kindergarten in September 2025.  

You must register at your catchment school for Kindergarten.  If you are unsure what your catchment school 
is, feel free to call our office at 204-694-8688. 

When registering, you will need to attach your child’s birth certificate or passport, as well as proof of current 
address (2 pieces i.e. offer to purchase, lease agreement, property tax bill, hydro bill, water bill, etc.), plus any 
other important documents (PR card, work permit/study permit, custody arrangements etc). 

 

If you do not have online access, we can make an appointment for you to come in; please contact our office at 
204-694-8688.  

ONLINE Kindergarten and New Student Registration 

Your child/children will need to be dropped off/picked up from the school this day.  

Please note dismissal times: Morning Kindergarten: 11:00AM, Grade 1-5 and Afternoon Kindergarten: 3:00 PM 

From Music 

Please join us for a Music Celebration Extravaganza on June 3 at 11:00-12:30! 

We’re taking the musical fun outdoors with an exciting lineup of fiddle music, 

dancing, and instruments! Bring your lawn chair, sunscreen, and most 

importantly—your listening ears! It’s going to be a day full of joy, music, and 

community. See you there! 

https://www.7oaks.org


Physical Education News 

May 2025 

 

With the warm sunny days, Finney Falcons are bringing the heat to spring sports! 

 

Grade 5 students are having a ball during Tennis Club. With indoor and outdoor practices, our Falcons 

are improving their skills one swing at a time. 

 

The Grade 5’s also have the opportunity to participate in the Flag Football Club. The Flag Football 

Jamboree will be held May 13th at the Winnipeg Soccer Federation North. Fans of our players are 

welcome to come out and cheer on the team. 

 

All Grade 4 and 5 students will participate in the school track and field meet that will happen in mid 

May. More details coming soon! 

 

With the warmer weather, it’s a great time to review safety precautions to support happy and active 

children. 

 

Here are some links to get those conversations started with your family: 

 

Water Safety: Water Safety for Young Children • Healthy Parenting Winnipeg (parentinginmanitoba.ca) 

 

Bike Safety: KidsCyclingBrochure.pdf (mpi.mb.ca) 

 

Playground Safety: Home-playground-safety-guide.pdf (preventfalls.ca) 

  

Sport Joke of the month 

Two waves had a race. Who won? 

(They tide!) 

From the Library 

Manitoba Young Readers' Choice Awards (MYRCA) Ceremony! 

 

Our Grade 4-5 MYRCA club has been meeting every few weeks since the fall to read books by 

Canadian authors, participate in book -related activities, and vote for our favourites! 

 

Four members of our club got the chance to attend the awards ceremony at the Gas Station Theatre 

on April 25th, along with 200 kids from across Manitoba.  Our Finney kids loved the book giveaways, 

getting our books signed by the authors in attendance, the 200-person game of rock-paper-scissors, 

and (of course) the cookies! 

 

Mme. Lee-Ann 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fparentinginmanitoba.ca%2Fwater-safety-for-young-children%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLisa.Stroppa%407oaks.org%7C8aea586712c74302551f08dd8731ce14%7C6955d5b78b254d98a4e3e16804e1d9fa%7C0%7C0%7C6388153701591
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mpi.mb.ca%2Fdocuments%2FKidsCyclingBrochure.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CLisa.Stroppa%407oaks.org%7C8aea586712c74302551f08dd8731ce14%7C6955d5b78b254d98a4e3e16804e1d9fa%7C0%7C0%7C638815370159181197%7C
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.preventfalls.ca%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2012%2F10%2FHome-playground-safety-guide.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CLisa.Stroppa%407oaks.org%7C8aea586712c74302551f08dd8731ce14%7C6955d5b78b254d98a4e3e16804


 

Student and Daycare Drop-Off and Pick-Up Zone 

Please be aware that we have only one shared lane for both student and day-

care drop-off and pick-up. This area can become very busy before and after 

school. 

To ensure the safety of our students and the smooth flow of traffic, we kindly 

ask all families to follow the “Stop, Drop, and Go” rule: 

• Stop your vehicle in the designated loading zone. 

 

• Drop off or pick up your child promptly. 

 

• Go—please do not leave your vehicle unattended. 

 

This area experiences a high volume of both vehicles and pedestrians in a 

short period, so your cooperation is essential in preventing congestion and 

ensuring student safety. 

Thank you for your attention and support in keeping our community safe 

and efficient. 








